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Special Meeting re: Superintendent’s Efficiency and Effective Awards (SEEA)


March 9, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on March 9, 2005, at 3:30 p.m. Board Members present were Chairman Thomas Lynch, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Board Members Monroe Benaim and William Graham were unable to attend.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams and Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

Mike Burke, Budget Director, provided Board Members with a brief overview of the SEEA Program and reviewed each suggestion.

For the Record: Due to the absence of Dr. Benaim and Mr. Graham, a unanimous vote will reflect a vote of 5/0.
Motion to Approve the SEEA Awards per School Board Policy 2.63: On motion of Robinson/Richmond, the Board unanimously approved the following SEEA Awards per School Board Policy 2.63: 

T 
SEEA Suggestion #0011 with an award of $100.  Suggestion #0011 - Replace existing 

cleaning solution for wall cleaning with Mr. Clean Erasers.  This suggestion will be piloted to determine effectiveness.

T 
SEEA Suggestion #0020 with an award of $100.  Suggestion #0020 - Implementing Monitor Power Management (MPM) software.  This suggestion will be piloted to determine effectiveness.

T 
SEEA Suggestion #0042 with an award of $100.  Suggestion #0042 - Revise Omni Form PBSD 0503 Lease Agreement for the Use of School Facilities to invlude rent due date.

Motion to Approve SEEA Suggestion #0016: A motion by Hansen/Robinson to approve SEEA Suggestion #0016 - Production of a student-produced video to assist with communicating the student handbook requirements to both students and parents was followed by discussion.

Mr. Lynch questioned why the award amount was not based on a percentage of the total possible savings.  Mr. Moore responded that the program is in its beginning stages and will be modified as the Board feels necessary.

Main Motion: The main motion was unanimously approved.

The meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.
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Arthur C. Johnson, Superintendent

______________________

Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

